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th

, 2015 

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman 

 

Attending Members: Howard Roundy (President), Rob Saporito (Vice President),  Drew Young (Treasurer), Curtis 
Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corresponding Secretary) Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Andrew Mercer 
(Auto-X Co-Chair), Paul Giblin, Gary Brundrett, John Stevens, George Young, Ellen Ball, Mark Brook, Terry Murphy III, 
Donna Stevens, Vanessa Vittum and Mike Ruggiero. 

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:01pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by John Stevens and seconded by Paul Giblin. 

Membership Report: Made by Dan Francis. 210 members as of now with 194 regular and 16 life members. 

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young. Discussed finances 

• Tax Reporting – Annual Report will be filed soon with the state.  All E-Filings have been sent. 

• Motion  to accept this report was made by George Young and seconded by Charlie Parsons. 

Publicity Report: Facebook is busy as usual. 

Auto Cross Report: 

• Event – There were some timing equipment hiccups, however with 70 attendees with 9 runs each.  The event still 
finished in time to have fun runs. 

• Trailer – Spare tire and jack need to be mounted somehow.  A list is being put together to fully finish the trailer.  The 
hillclimb trailer will be vinyl wrapped at a decent discount due to the few blemishes on the autocross trailer. 

• Display – Howard Roundy and Mark Brook worked together to get the timer display working. 

Hillclimb Report: 

• Vanessa Vittum along with Don Taylor are chairing the event.  Registration is now open and Vanessa will be 
bringing registration forms to the Okemo hillcimb.  This Ascutney hillcimb will be in tribute and memory to Nelson 
Shepard and will be named the Nelson Shepard Memorial Hillclimb. 

Old Business: 

• Canaan Race Track – Dave Delgenio – Sunday 9/13 has been reserved for a trial event this year. Dave's idea is to 
have individual clubs and groups pay for anything they need at this venue to keep venue usage costs down.  Motion 
to accept this date was made by Drew Young and Seconded by Gary Brundrett. 

• Annual Banquet – Holiday Inn Dec. 5th 60th anniversary banquet.  $18 dinner per person with steak, veg-stirfry or 
fish.  Open cash bar only no BYOB.  Proceeds from raffle are going to the speedway's children charity.  Yankee 
swap theme is “What's in the trunk?”.  Trophies for class winners this year can be the same as last year or Polo shirts 
or Plaques with vehicle photos on them. 

New Business: 

• Advanced Auto – Contacted Howard to come and meet with the district manager to discuss how they can get 
involved with SCCNH.  Howard presented them with an idea of buying SCCNH new cones with Advanced Auto's 
logo on them. 

• NEMSM – Will be doing it's groundbreaking event Fri. September 25th and the building should be finished by the 
same time next year. 

• Indy cars will be racing in Boston in 2016. 

• New Hampshire Chronicle will be airing a home built plane fly-in event that went on at Manchester airport. 

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:22pm. Moved by Drew Young and seconded by John Stevens. 


